
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 5, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Bandy with prayer and The Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

Nick Simoneaux made a motion to accept the minutes of meeting held October 24, 2019 as 

circulated by email.  The motion was seconded by Cynthia Oliver and carried. 

Bob Landry reported that he swung by the Veteran’s Park in Rayne and it looks manicured. 

Abby Guidry and Cynthia Oliver reported that Youth Act made a donation of items for the First 

Responder’s Baskets to be distributed on Wednesday and Thursday morning in connection with 

Rayne Chamber’s Breakfast for them. 

President Steve Bandy inquired about our Thanksgiving Baskets.  It was decided that we would 

discuss at our next meeting on November 14, 2019. 

Natasha Domalgaski was contacted by District Governor Elect Yvonne Normand with an 

invitation to serve on the Youth Exchange Committee.  She gladly accepted and is looking 

forward to being a part of this committee. 

Nick Simoneaux reported that District Mid-Year Assembly will be held on February 1, 2020 at 

Home 2 Suites from 9:00am till 3:00pm.  PETS will be held on March 6 & 7, 2020 in Natchez, Ms. 

Nick reported that he was also contacted by DGE Yvonne Normand with an invitation to serve 

on District Training Committee.  He accepted this invitation. 

Rose Schexnider reported that DGE Yvonne Normand called with an invitation to be an 

Assistant District Governor for this area.  She accepted the invitation to serve a 3 year term. 

President Steve Bandy reported to the membership that we received the Rotary Presidential 

Citation.  He also received a banner for 100% per capita. 

Cynthia Oliver reported that the Rayne Holiday Market will be held on the weekend after 

Thanksgiving.  Our club will set up a tent and distribute literature about Rotary. 

Speaker for this meeting was unavailable. 

Nick Simoneaux made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by  

Troy Kibodeaux and carried. 

 



 


